[image: image1.png]Ny



31st January 2003

Dr Kathleen Dermody
Committee Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services 

Room SG.64,

Parliament House, CANBERRA  2600

Dear Dr Dermody,

Re: Inquiry into the disclosure of commissions on risk products


This letter represents a submission to the above inquiry by The Institute of Chartered Accountants in Australia (the “Institute”).

The Institute is one of Australia’s peak professional bodies and our members represent many of

Australia’s significant business and finance professionals. These members act as advisors and key decision-makers in all facets of the superannuation and financial planning industries.

After reviewing Chapter 6 of the Parliamentary Joint Committee’s Report On The Regulations And ASIC Policy Statements Made Under The Financial Services Reform Act 2001, the Institute believes that all financial institutions should have to disclose all fees and commissions earned from any financial product including from risk insurance products.

The Institute acknowledges the view of the Association of Financial Advisers expressed in the Joint Committee’s report that “consumers were not interested in having commission payments disclosed to them” (page 45).

In the Institute’s view this is sometimes true and sometimes the converse is true.  We are unaware of any research that is able to definitively show what is more popular in the community - disclosure or non-disclosure of commissions for risk products.

Nevertheless the Institute takes the view that receiving this knowledge will not do the consumer any harm.  Indeed in some circumstance this information may give a consumer cause to reconsider or amend a course of action.  The Institute believes that as long as this information is divulged to consumers in an easy to understand manner then it is unlikely to confuse them.

Through its involvement in much of the reforms enacted over the last two decades, the Institute has a long history of favouring as much disclosure as possible.  In short we believe that more information is better than less because it empowers the decision maker.

This is reflected in the Institute’s Code of Professional Conduct.  In statement F6 (“professional fees”), which is attached in full for your records, it states the following:

6. Where the type of service provided by a member in public practice is in the form of advice which, if acted upon, would result in a commission being earned from a third party, then the client must be informed in writing of the fact that commission will be received, and of the amount or basis and terms of the commission. The advice given must be independent, objective and in the best interests of the client. 

The Institute would like to point out the obvious fact that where commission does not need to be disclosed, then there is scope for unscrupulous market participants to fail the reasonable person tests of independence, objectivity and in the client’s best interests.

If you have any questions in relation to this submission then please contact Ms Alison MacDonald, Manager Business & Practice Support on 02 9290 5704 or e-mail alison@icaa.org.au.

The Institute would like to thank the Committee for the opportunity to express its views.

Yours sincerely,
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Daryl Corpe FCA

Chair National Financial Planning Committee

The Institute of Chartered Accountants in Australia
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